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Proposal of Birmingham City Council

Colmers Farm Infant School

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that Birmingham City Council intends to make a prescribed alteration to Colmers Farm Infant School,(Community school) Leybrook Road, Rubery, Birmingham B45 9PB namely; 
· To alter the upper age range and expand Colmers Farm Infant School to accommodate pupils of junior school age and thus amalgamate Colmers Farm Infant School & Colmers Farm Junior School with effect from 1st April 2016. 
· Under these proposals Colmers Farm Infant School will cater for children aged 4-11. The net capacity of the expanded school will be 420. This is the combined net capacity of the current Colmers Farm Infant and Junior Schools.
· The admission number for the amalgamated school will remain at 60, which is the same as it is currently for Colmers Farm Junior and Infant schools separately.
· This proposal is related to the proposal to discontinue Colmers Farm Junior School with effect from 1st April 2016. The children currently attending Colmers Farm Junior School will automatically transfer to Colmers Farm Infant School. There will be no Year 3 application round going forward.
· Colmers Farm Infant School will also be proposing to change its name to reflect the change in age range and the amalgamation.
This notice is an extract from the complete proposal document. Copies of the complete proposal can be found at; www.birmingham.gov.uk/schools/colmersfarm
If you require a hardcopy this can be obtained by writing to:
School Organisation Team, Education and Skills Infrastructure, PO Box 15843, Birmingham B2 2RT, or by requesting at either school.

Within four weeks from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to or comment on the proposals.  Anyone who wishes to make representations about this proposal should do so through the web site or by writing to the School Organisation Team at the above postal address. The date by which objections or comments must be received by is 10th December 2015. 

Signed; Peter Hay, Strategic Director for People 
Publication Date: 12th November 2015
Directorate for People

Education & Skills Infrastructure

Postal Address: PO Box 15843, 1 Lancaster Circus, Birmingham B2 2RT

Email: edsi.enquiries@birmingham.gov.uk
Call: 0121 303 8847

